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It gives me great pleasure to be able to inform you that the
first number of our Review has been received with feelings of
interest and appr,eciation.

NUlnerous letters have reached file from various countries
containing inquiries relative to the membership of our Association.

p'or the second Number I have Inade a request to our past
President, Dr. Brown, and to our present President, Mr. Elford, to
give a citation of the history and present standpoint of our Asso-­
ciation. Both gentlenlen were willing to acce.de to my wish and
therefore I have the satisfaction of forwarding them to _you.

In order to bring our Council into closer contact with our
luembers, I intend to publish in the following numbers photographs
of the former.

To my regret the portrait of our past President is not yet
available for the July--number so that I am obliged to limit myself
to the one of our President, Mr. Elford.

Again, I ask all those interested in the work of our Asso-­
ciation and in the International Review to co--operate with me and
forward all publications relative to poultry science at the earliest
possible date.

Dr. B. J. C. TE HENNEPE,

ROTTERDAM.
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